# Class-IV CATECHISM LESSON -2 JESUS CAME IN SEARCH OF US



Mother Teresa was born in Albania. She came to our country, to serve our people. She dressed herself like us and ate our food. She led a simple life like any one of us.

One day on a street in Calcutta, Mother Teresa saw a sick man with sores all over his body. She brought him to her residence. She treated him with costly medicines. She led him that evening with her own hand. The man was afficient and said. "As a youth't led immoral life. That is why God

has punished me." But Mother told him, "God loves you very dearly. It is He who sent me to has punished the. Duestoned in his eyes, "Yes, Mother, God in your disguise has come in you." The man said with tears in his eyes, "Yes, Mother, God in your disguise has come in What did Mother Teresa do for the sick man? to hide ones identity. search of me.

- \* Whom did the sick man see in Mother Teresa?
- \* What do you think about the service of Mother Teresa?

God loved us so much that He gave us His only Son. This is how it happened. Mary lived in Nazareth, a small village in Galilee, in the land of Palestine. She was engaged to Joseph, a descendant of King David. a person that in

One day, God sent the angel Gabriel to Mary. He appeared to Mary and said, " Peace be with you! The Lord is with you and has greatly blessed you!" (Luke 1:28)

Mary wondered what sort of a greeting this might be.

The angel said to her, " Don't be afraid, Mary; God has been gracious to you. You will become a mother and give birth to a son, and you will name Him Jesus. He will be great and will be called the Son of the Most High God.

(Luke 1:30 - 32)



CMPLETE THE SENTE

I am the Lord's servant, may it happen to me as you have said.

(Luke 1:38)



Mary conceived Jesus in her womb.

Mary and Joseph went to Bethlehem, a city in Judea, in order to register their names. There, Jesus was born. Mary wrapped the child in strips of cloth, as this was the custom of the people, and she laid the child in a manger. - . Cow

The Word became a human being and, full of Grace and truth, lived among us. (John 1:14)

God, in the form of a man, came in search of us. This is the Good News given to all mankind.

## APPLICATION

Jesus is God who came in search of me. He comes in search of me even today. So I am happy.

- IFORMATION WEARN PT-\* The name JESUS means the Saviour, the Redeemer.
- Jesus was also called Immanuel which means "God is with us".
- We celebrate the feast of the Annunciation on 25, March.

We celebrate the great feast of the birth of Jesus on 25, December.

Today, Jesus comes in search of us through the Word of God, in Holy communion, in neighbours, in the Holy Church and especially, in the form of the poor and the oppress In this chapter we will be knowing how Jesus came in search of us . **Mother Teresa** she was a Roman Catholic nun who devoted her life to serving the poor, sick and destitute around the world.

'God loved us so much that .He gave us His only Son.' In this chapter we will also know how it happened. One day God send the **Angle Gabriel** to Mary .He appeared to Mary and said "Peace be with you! The Lord is with you and has greatly blessed you!" Mary reply to Angle Gabriel that I am the Lord's servant, may it happen to me as you have said and then Mary conceived Jesus in her womb.

God, in the form of man, came in searching of us . This is the Good News given to all mankind.

Jesus is God who came in search of me and you even today. So we should be happy.

#Note-Copy down in your fair copy if you have, if you don't have write in your old copy or papers no need to buy new copy for now.

#### **QUESTION AND ANSWER:-**

Q1. What Good News did the Angle Gabriel bring? Ans-The Good News the Angle Gabriel brought to Mary was 'Peace be with you! The Lord is with you and has blessed you!'

Q2. What was Mary's reply?

Ans-Mary replied 'I am the lord's servant may it happen to me as you have said.

Q3. Where was Jesus born?

Ans-Jesus was born in a stable in Bethlehem in a city Judea.

Q4. What is the meaning of the word IMMANUEL? Ans-The word IMMANUEL mean "God is with us".

Q5.In what form does God come in search of us today? Ans-Today, Jesus comes in search of us through the word of God, in the Holy Communion, in our neighbours, in the Holy Church and especially, in the form of the poor and the oppressed.

### FILL IN THE BLANKS:-

1.The name Jesus means the saviour, the Redeemer.

- 2.We celebrate the feast of the Annunciation on <u>25<sup>th</sup> March</u>
- 3. We celebrate the great feast of the birth of Jesus on 25th December

## COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING:-

- 1.I am the Lord's servant, may it happen to me as you have said.
- 2.The word become a human being and, <u>full of grace and truth, lived among us.</u>

HOME WORK:- Read this chapter.



\*\*\*\*